
Mass Schedule 
Weekdays: 8:00 a.m., Tuesday through Friday 

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 

Last Sunday of the Month: 10:00 a.m. Family Mass 

July 21, 2019 

St. Patrick Parish 
114 King Street, Larkspur, CA 94939 

 

 Email: parish@stpatricksmarin.org       Phone: 415-924-0600        www.stpatricksparish.com 

 

SACRAMENT OF  

RECONCILIATION 

Saturday   

4:15 p.m.- 4:45 p.m.  

or another time 

by appointment. 

St. Patrick’s Thrift Shop 
457 Magnolia Avenue 

Larkspur CA 94939 

Phone: 415-924-5393 

Hours:  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 

10:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Saturday: Noon - 4:00 p.m.    Parish Office Hours: 8:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m. (Monday—Friday) 

St. Patrick 

School of Religion 
 

415-924-0600 x15  

St. Patrick  

K-8 School 
 

415-924-0501  

 

TO REGISTER  

IN THE PARISH  

Visit our website and 

register online or come to 

the Parish Office  

Parish Staff 

16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Cathy Plocki,  
Liturgical Coordinator 
Phyllis Rybensky,  
Helping Hands Coordinator 
Barbara Cavalier,  
Hospitality Coordinator 
Deborah Benedict,  
Adult Choir Director 
Daniel Savio,  
Pianist 

Monsignor Michael Padazinski, 
Pastor 
Reverend Andrew Ginter 
In Residence 
Angela Hadsell,  
School Principal  
Lisa Gramlich,  
Director of Religious Education 
& Evangelization  
Agata Konopka,  
Parish Office 



PRAYER LIST    
If you would like any names to be included on our 
prayer list you may call the Parish Office or email 
parish@stpatricksmarin.org. Please indicate whether 
it is a prayer for healing, employment, discernment, 
or any other needs.  

Mass Intentions      
July 20 — 28 

Saturday 
July 20 

  5:00 pm Evelyn Rybensky †  

Sunday 
July 21 
 

   8:00 am  
 10:00 am 
 11:30 am 

John Cronin † 
People of the Parish 
Dana Couley † 

 

Monday 
July 22 

  No Mass  

Tuesday 
July 23 

  8:00 am 
  

Jim Buckley †  

Wednesday  
July 24 

8:00 am 
    

Fr. Kyle Faller  

Thursday 
July 25 

  8:00 am 
   

Fr. Ngoon Phan  

Friday 
July 26 

  8:00 am 
   

Genie Steadman †  

Saturday 
July 27 

5:00 pm 
 

Aldo & Anna Maria 
Obertello † 

 

Sunday 
July 28 

   8:00 am  
 10:00 am 
 11:30 am 

John Cronin † 
Tony Good † 
People of the Parish 

 

FORMED.ORG 
Our parish has a one-year subscription to 
formed.org. FORMED provides us with access to 
video-based study programs, feature films, audio 
presentations, and Ebooks from the Church’s 
foremost presenters. Just go to formed.org and use 
our parish enrollment code NZNDPT to create an 
account. Then you can begin to explore the rich 
offerings available to you!  

St. Patrick Church Blood Drive 
Sunday, July 21 
8:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  
Blood Drive location will be in coach parked on 
King Street in front of Rectory. 
Walk-ins are welcome. 
Each donor will receive a blood donor ball cap! 

We Are in Great Need  
of Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 

 
Liturgical Ministry Formation 

 

Saint Hilary Church, 461 Hilary Drive, Tiburon 
August 18, 10am – 3pm & August 25, 10am – 12pm 

 
The Office of Worship offers six hour formation 
sessions for new and experienced Extraordinary 
Ministers of Holy Communion and Readers. 
 

In the morning of the first Saturday, ministers are 
introduced to sacramental theology, particularly that 
of the Eucharist by Rev. David Pettingill. 
 

Next, our presenters who are experts in the field, 
offer technical and spiritual direction for the 
minister’s specific liturgical role. 

 
If you are interested, please call the rectory for 
further information and registration.  

Dear St. Patrick's Parishioners, 
 
Thank you again for a wonderfully generous 
response to the Fifth Sunday collection for St. 
Vincent de Paul.  We have been very busy lately 
with many requests for help.  Your donations 
continue to make this work possible.  You would 
love to be on these calls to see how very grateful 
your clients are; they cannot believe that there are 
people out there who are so ready to help them.   
You are making a big difference in many lives. 

Auxiliary Bishop Robert Christian, O.P., 
has died unexpectedly on July 11 at his 
residence at St. Patrick Seminary & 
University in Menlo Park. Bishop 
Christian was appointed rector of the 
Seminary on January 14 of this year.  
 

A Vigil service (not a Mass) will be held on 
Monday, July 22, at 7:00 pm, in St. Dominic Church, 
2390 Bush St. San Francisco. The funeral Mass will 
be on Tuesday, July 23, at 10:00 am, in St. Mary's 
Cathedral, 1111 Gough St., San Francisco. All are 
welcome to attend; a reception will follow the 
funeral Mass at the cathedral. The funeral liturgy 
will be livestreamed on the archdiocesan YouTube 
channel. 
 
Bishop Christian was 70 years old. May his soul and 
the souls of all the faithful departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in peace. 



Please remember in your prayers 
 St. Patrick’s longtime parishioner   

who died recently. 
 

Thomas Dugan 
 

Funeral Mass will be celebrated 
at 11 a.m. on Friday, July 26. 

 
Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, 

and let perpetual light shine upon him. 
May he rest in peace. Amen 

St. Patrick’s Parish Book Club 
Tuesday, 9-10AM, Healy Hall 

 
My Life with the Saints by James Martin, SJ  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Join us on Tuesday mornings at 9 AM as we discuss 
our new book, My Life with the Saints by James 
Martin, SJ. On July 23 we will discuss the Chapter 
Eight, Share This Joy with All You Meet: Mother 
Teresa. All are welcome to this hour of lively 
discussion, prayer, and hospitality.  
 

Note: If you are interested in participating in an 
evening session of the book club, or even a hybrid 
online/live format, please contact Lisa Gramlich at 
l_gramlich @stpatricksmarin.org. 

Children’s Faith Formation 2019-2020 
 
 
Our Children's Faith Formation Program will begin 
on Sunday, September 8, 2019.  Please register by 
Wednesday, July 31, to receive the $25 discount per 
child for our basic registration fee.  
 
To register, please login to your SchoolSpeak 
account/app or access the Faith Formation tab on St. 
Patrick Church’s website: www.stpatricksparish.com 
 
K-5 program meets on Sundays 9:00 am-11am 
6-7 program meets on Sundays 8:45am -11am  
8th grade meets Tuesdays 7pm-8:30pm  
 
Important reminders for parents whose children are 
preparing to receive the following sacraments in 
2019-2020: 
 
First Holy Communion & Reconciliation:  
Two-year sacramental preparation program 
beginning in 1st grade. In accordance with 
Archdiocesan guidelines, children are required to 
complete two years of religious education to be 
properly prepared to meet Jesus in these two 
sacraments. 
 
Confirmation: This is a three-year program. The 
third year includes group meetings, Confirmation 
retreat, the Sacrament of Confirmation, and five 
monthly Mystagogy events following Confirmation. 
 
*Please note: If your child needs to receive 
Sacraments but is beyond the typical grade level, 
please contact Lisa Gramlich at 
l_gramlich@stpatricksmarin.org, so we can find a 
way to accommodate your child. If your child is new 
to St. Patrick Church and has had preparation 
elsewhere, please let us know so that we can place 
them accordingly. All are welcome! 
 
The calendar for 2019-2020 is posted on the parish 
website.   
   
Please remember that our CFF Program is open to all 
registered families of St. Patrick Church. If you have 
not yet had a chance to do so, please register 
yourself and your family online at 
www.stpatricksparish.com or by stopping by the 
parish rectory at 114 King Street. 
 
If you should have any questions, please contact Lisa 
Gramlich, Director of Faith Formation at 
l_gramlich@stpatricksmarin.org. 

El Retiro, the Jesuit Retreat Center of Los Altos  
300 Manresa Way, Los Altos  

 
St. Ignatius Day Celebration,  July 27 
Fr. Andrew Rodriguez, S.J.  
  
The Jesuit Retreat Center, El Retiro, has a variety of 
retreats and events. Visit jrclosaltos.org  to see the 
full schedule and complete details, and to learn more 
about this beautiful retreat center in the hills of Los 
Altos. Private retreats for individuals and groups are 
also available.  



Marriage Enrichment Conference 
Saturday, August 3, 2019 | 9:00AM – 4:00PM 

Church of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, Belmont 
 

This one-day event includes dynamic presentations, 
Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, and the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation. Speakers include the “Dynamic 
Deacon”, Deacon Harold-Burke Sivers; Rev. Michael 
Hurley, O.P.; and Roland Millare, S.T.D.  
On-site childcare is available (2-12yrs), pre-
registration required. Cost: $59/couple or $35/
individual. Scholarships are also available.  
For more information, please visit 
togetherinholiness.org or email Conference 
Coordinator Susie Lopez at 
susie@forlifeandfamily.org. 

Steubenville Youth Conference in East Bay  
 

July 26 – 28, San Ramon Marriott,  
2600 Bishop Drive, San Ramon  

 
The archdiocesan Office of Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry recommends this gathering, one of 24 
Steubenville Youth Conferences across the nation this 
summer, which will be attended by more than 50,000 
Catholic teens. We long to love and be loved, but how 
often do we just feel lonely? But there can come a 
small, quiet whisper that touches the depths of our 
heart: “You are never alone, because you are Mine.” 
Come and experience the overwhelming love of God, 
who calls us his sons and daughters. A limited number 
of scholarships will be available through Lifeteen. The 
Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministries will also 
offer scholarships. Visit steubenvillenorcal.com.  

Volunteers: Help Us Update Catholic Charities 
Parish Community Resource Guide  

 
Do you love details, research, and fact-checking? Are 
you friendly and engaging on the phone? Volunteers 
are wanted in all three counties of the Archdiocese to 
help Catholic Charities of San Francisco update the 
Parish Community Resource Guide for Marin, San 
Francisco, and San Mateo Counties. This guide allows 
parish staff to provide relevant resources for those 
seeking help locally.  
If you are interested, please contact Carol Laughlin, 
Volunteer Manager, 415-972-1235, 
claughlin@CatholicCharitiesSF.org, or Jane Ferguson 
Flout, Director of Community Partnerships, 415-972-
1227, jfergusonflout@CatholicCharitiesSF.org. 



Natural Family Planning  
Makes Marriages Better  

 
Natural Family Planning (NFP) has been shown to 
improve marriages: Published studies have shown 
increased marital satisfaction. It also greatly improves 
marital communications. NFP is free after the initial 
training, and empowers couples by giving them highly 
accurate information about their own fertility, rather 
than relying on a third party. Finally, NFP couples 
typically have extremely low divorce rates; one study of 
1100 couples in California showed a divorce rate of less 
than 2% over 24 years. For information:  
sfarchdiocese.org/nfp.  

 

National NFP Awareness Week  
JULY 21 - JULY 27, 2019 

 

Cooperating with God's design for married love 
 

"Celebrate and reverence God's vision  
of human sexuality." 

 
The dates of Natural Family Planning Awareness Week 
highlight the anniversary of the papal encyclical 
Humanae Vitae (July 25) which articulates Catholic 
beliefs about human sexuality, conjugal love and 
responsible parenthood.  The dates also mark the feast 
of Saints Joachim and Anne (July 26), the parents of the 
Blessed Mother.   
 

Marriage is an original gift from God to humanity. 
Although sin entered the world damaging the marital 
relationship, this gift was not lost but redeemed by 
Christ and raised to a sacrament (Eph. 5:28-32; Mt. 19:4
-6). Sacred Scripture proclaims that God created 
humanity in "His image" as "male and female" (Gen. 
1:27). So unique is this relationship that the marital 
union makes of the husband and wife "one flesh" (Gen. 
2:24). Procreation, Scripture teaches, is a gift from God 
(Gen. 1:28). When spouses conceive new life, they 
participate in the Lord God's creative power. This is an 
awesome privilege and sacred responsibility! 


